
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON 7th February 2018
Present: Cllr J Hosegood, Chair (JH) 

   Cllr L Baragwanath (LB)

   Cllr  Jeremy James (JJ)

   Cllr D Holland (DH) 

   Mr M Nahit, Clerk/RFO  (MN)

392    To Receive Apologies for Absence

           Cllr Sally Bragg (SB) sent her apologies
393    To receive verbal requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not already in the register of members’ interests.  None disclosed
394    Public Participation – The PCSO for Church Lawford, Matt Havelock, attended and spoke to the meeting.  He had previously volunteered to  to do so after the issue of residents complaining to the council about young people trespassing in the Recreation Ground after dark and causing a nuisance was raised at the Earl Craven Community Forum held at Church Lawford Village Hall on 27/9/17, at which he and SB were present.  He informed us that the police had only been notified of only one such incident at the Recreation Ground over the last six months, which they had responded to and the disturbance had been quickly dealt with.  PCSO Havelock further explained that this Parish was currently experiencing very low levels of anti-social behaviour and he did not believe that locking the gates of the recreation ground at night was likely to have a significant impact.  However, he stressed the importance of the police being contacted on their non-emergency line whenever anti-social behaviour was witnessed in the parish, not only  to allow prompt action to be taken, but also because such information about the volume and location of crime determines future allocation of policing resources.  
395    Minutes –  the minutes of the last meeting of the Council held on 10th January 2017 were approved and signed off.  
396    Progress Reports for information – a photograph of the climbing frame in the recreation ground that no longer appears to be level with the ground is to be taken and forwarded to the supplier, Wicksteeds, as a first step in the process of its inspection and such remedial action as will prove necessary being taken
397    Correspondence for Information - The attached appendix of items which were circulated or were available at the meeting was noted. 
398    To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment

a) Outgoing payments:
                Clerk's wages                                                                           confidential

                Tree for the village green                                                            £323.97    

              All payments were agreed and signed off by the council.                                                                        
399    Planning – there was no response to Planning Application R18/0110
400    Grass cutting tender –  the tender from F. Deery for the contract to cut the grass on the playing field and at two other locations in the parish in the next financial year was accepted.  

           Proposed: LB   Seconded: JH 
401   Village green tree guard -  DH had visited the Coventry Demolition Company's site on Wolston Lane and found a large tree guard in good condition.  It was cheaper than an equivalent new one, and, being local, could be transported by car so delivery fees would not apply.  It was agreed that this should be purchased, and DH voluntereed to revisit the site, organise payment and transport the tree guard. Proposed: LB   Seconded: JJ
402   Updating Street Lighting Certificate -   work has been taking place on drawing up a new inventory of the street lights in the parish.  Records of purchases made, archived correspondence and the testimony of councillors have been used to update the inventory.  This will now be submitted to the electricity distributor, Western Power, to enable a new certificate to be issued which can be used by our supplier, Eon, to recalculate our usage so we receive lower invoices to reflect the installation of many energy saving light bulbs.  
403    Clerk's annual review – the performance of the new clerk over his first year was reviewed by the council.  Councillors were happy with his performance, as was he with the current arrangement, so it was mutually agreed that he would continue in post.  Because the clerk now has more experience in the role, it was felt that his position on the pay scale should be reassessed.  This will be undertaken at next month's meeting.
404    Community items/Village Maintenance
The graffito drawn within the advertising hoarding on the A428 railway bridge is now fully visible again as the paper that was covering it is no longer in place.   SB is now pursuing the matter with Network Rail. 

One of the allotment plot holders does not wish continue when it comes up for renewal in March.  The person on the waiting list has been informed and will take over that plot from then.  This leaves an unpopulated waiting list, so we will ask for expressions of interest in the Village Newsletter.   

The light in telephone box on the Village Green has been seen to be flickering in recent days, and now seems to have completely failed.  BT are to be contacted as they remain responsible for the lighting under the terms of the contract signed up to when the phonebox was purchased for the community.

The grass on the Village Green has been churned up in places by vehicles manoeuvring  over it.  Possible remedies that would block access onto it, e.g. placing rocks or posts on the corners, were discussed, but worries that this might hinder grass cutting were expressed.  It was decided to further monitor the situation to better assess the severity of the problem, and then revisit the issue if necessary.  
There is litter at the temporary pull in on the A428 (Coventry Road) and also up on Ling Lane near Pumps Corner.  This needs to be reported to RBC.
The defibrillator training with Rugby First Responders has been arranged for the 7th of March at 7.30 pm at the Village Hall.  The Parish Council will provide light refreshments.           
405    Councillors' reports and Items for Future Agenda – the timing and arrangements for the planting of the new tree on the Village Green needs to be on next month's agenda.
406   Date of Next Meeting -  14th March 2018 was confirmed as the date for the next meeting
Signed: ..........................................
